
May 4,     2011 

President: TomSavage Treasurer: Elaine Schenk Secretary:  Bob Graham
Chief Flying Instructor:  Len Forder Field Operations: Tom Savage Editor: Vacant

Call to order
At 19:45

Attendees
Tom Savage, Stefan Boyle, Irvyn Groehl, Gert DeRuiter, Deven Stoyles, Scott 
Henderson, Paul Petrie, Brad Banville, William Strugnell, Len Forder

Special Guest:  Gary Barling talked about scale plastic models.  Very interesting.  He 
researches each model he builds and its’ scale quality and finish are exceptional.  A very 
good talk.

April, 2011 Minutes

Motion by Stefan Boyle to approve minutes, Seconded by Scott Henderson, Passed 
unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report---Activity for Month
Removed for web posting                           
      

President’s Report
It is just over a month before our big show, Expo 150 at the airport.  Our committee 
members are Gert DeRuiter, Bob Graham, Irvyn Groehl and I.  We will be calling on 
everyone to help since it is for 4 days.  Some of us will have to do more than one or two 
shifts.  The hours will be 11:00 AM to 8:00 PM for Thursday, Friday and  Saturday. On 
Sunday the hours are 1:00PM to 3:00 PM.
In the next couple of weeks I hope to have everything together so we don't have to chase 
things down at the last minute.
I will send out an email after our next county meeting listing everything that is going on. 
This information will also be available on the Expo 150 website www.expo150.com.

Field Report
            Tom reported the field is in great shape and we may get a roller to roll the field.  Tom is 
            hoping to have the lawnmowers going soon.



Flight Training Report
            Len gave a talk on his ideas for the upcoming seasons training sessions.  It was 
            decided Tuesdays would be the training nights and anyone else at the field would have
            to give up the flight line to the beginner.  Wednesday would be the club flying night, with
            the field open all week for regular flying.  We need instructors to give Len a call so he 
            can organize the flight training
            

Old Business
            

a) Expo 150 – everyone present agreed to help out.  This is a major club project so
everyone must help if they can.  The committee will be calling everyone to organize
the help and timing.  If you have a preference as to what you want to help out at, let
the committee member know.
Bob Graham – Flight Simulators
Irvyn Groehl – Kids Building Sessions
Gert DeRuiter – Static & Flying Displays
Tom Savage 
***We need someone to man the MAAC Promotion and someone to answer questions
at the Static Display

b) Spring Banquet---Was held May 7, 5:00 p.m. at the Shanty House.  We had 20 people 
come out for a nice dinner and a good get together.  It was nice to see the wives at this 
dinner since many don’t attend the field very often.

c) Banking:  Moved by Irvyn, that Elaine Schenk & Tom Savage have signing authority on
our Credit Union account.  Seconded by Deven, Passed unanimously.

New Business

            Canteen for Fun Fly --- We asked for volunteers to run the canteen.  Deven said he would
            see if his daughter would be interested.
           
            E-Mail – Everyone thinks email is the best way to get the information out to members.—
            plus we must always remember that there is a website---algonquinrc.com

            Morris Towns – Irvyn and I went to see Morris and we are getting the Arrow, plus 
            Various planes

Next Meeting---Note different night, different time, different place!!!
******June 8, 2011   6:30 p.m. at our Expo 150 Tent

Meeting Adjourned
At  21:20 
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